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 The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-Chairman
	Ian King
	4 Russell Place, Selkirk, TD7 4NF
	01750 722327

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

on Monday 14th October 2013, at 7.00pm 

1)  Present: Community Councillors: Tom Combe, Caroline Cruickshank, Graham Easton (Chair), Alisdaire Lockhart, Alistair Pattullo and Nik Wirsten.

SBC Councillors: Gordon Edgar, Michelle Ballantyne
Also in attendance: 1 member of the Press and 3 Members Of The Public (MOTP).
The meeting opened at 7.00pm

G Easton reminded those present that all comments should be addressed through the Chair, and that all mobile phones and recording devices should be switched off.

2) Apologies: I King, V Davidson

3) The minutes of the meeting held on 12th August 2013 were approved (proposed: T Combe, seconded                           A Lockhart)
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda: None
5)     Nominations for co-opted members to Community Council: The names of two suggested members of the     public were discussed as possible co-opted members. 
6) Declarations of interest: None

7) Lothian and Borders Police – Report presented by PC Roy Brown. (Text now posted on the CC website)
G Easton presented the Youth Call Bulletin which analyses youth activity.

        A Lockhart asked what percentage of crime goes unreported PC Brown replied that anecdotally this figure is quite low.

G Easton reported seeing two cars going the wrong way round the temporary one-way system; one driver blamed this on relying on GPS. A discussion on the temporary OWS followed. 

A Lockhart asked about the provision of double yellow lines. G Edgar said that SBC makes an application to the police. It was pointed out that parking on Tower Street opposite the chip shop was particularly bad.  
7b) PC Brown read a statement regarding the counter closure at Selkirk Police Station. 

G Easton asked CC members to respond to the consultation on the review of services before the end of the consultation period. The business case seems quite clear regarding lack of footfall but he invited comments from the meeting to form a picture of the feelings of those present regarding closures. MOTP1 was not particularly surprised at the decision but was worried about how it might affect elderly members of the community fro whom the counter might be the first point of contact. 

M Ballantyne said there has been a slow erosion of the service but there was greater concern about telephone access and response from those living in rural areas.

G Easton commented that the Traffic Warden Review would be of more impact to Selkirk than counter closures.

G Edgar said he was concerned that this was more of a declaration of intent than a consultation exercise and that the concerns raised were being pursued.

Summing up G Easton said that the CC and the public would like a firm assurance that police coverage would be maintained in Selkirk.

MOTP2 related finding keys last week, tried to phone the police to report the find but was unable to get any local response.

8) Planning Applications:  No planning applications.

A7 Action Group next meeting 1st November. G Edgar asked CC and members of the public to pass to him recent experiences of driving on the A7 with all the current heavy construction traffic.

OPEN FORUM
Member Of The Public 1 (MOTP1) 
a) wished to draw attention to last month’s minutes, he had referred to a stolen car which had been set alight by the swimming pool.
b) was pleased to see that charging stations for electric cars are now operational in Selkirk

c) a hands-free disabled access has now been installed at Philiphaugh School.
MOTP2

a) had a suggestion for a possible co-optee to the CC

MOTP3

a) pointed out that due to roadworks in the town and the temporary one way system bus stops are being moved to temporary positions but not clearly marked. G Edgar will pursue with 1st Bus.

MOTP1

a) asked what plans SBC have to commemorate the 900th anniversary of the founding of Selkirk Abbey? G Edgar will enquire at SBC.

A Lockhart referred to previous minutes regarding disabled access to The Courthouse commenting that it seemed straightforward to install something. G Edgar explained some of the problems which could occur to comply with the disabled access regulations e.g. a 1:12 incline would mean the ramp would have to meander up the Fleshmarket Steps; the regs only require disabled access from the Steps in to the building, not from street level. M Ballantyne said that this will be addressed as part of an overall improvement to The Courthouse for which funding is being sought.
8) Councillor M Ballantyne reported on the following:
a) The Old Kirkyard railings are to be repainted
b) the light above the door of the Victoria Hall will be replaced when a suitable replacement can be found.

c) the Local Plan is available for inspection and comment on the SBC website.

d) a licencing conference is to be held on 13th November.


Councillor G Edgar reported on the following:
a) upcoming road closures on the Selkirk to St Mary’s Loch road which will necessitate a long detour.

b) road closure at Lindean

c) contractors have started work on the Pringle Park play area

d) the temporary one way system is being monitored. Efforts are being made to move the situation forward.
9) Selkirk Common Good Fund: 

a) G Edgar reported that the CGFWG has discussed a 5 year plan for the SHMG.
b) Councillors have visited CGF properties

c) Have considered a request to fund the Silver Band.

d) Concern has been expressed about the number of incidents on the A699 between the A7 and Larkhill (8 vehicles have recently left the road on this bend and ended up in the field), investigations will be carried out to improve safety here.
10) Correspondence (including that already circulated)
A letter inviting CC to organise a public meeting to discuss Public Resilience – to be discussed at next meeting and a date set.
11) The CC has been invited by the Haining Trust to visit the Haining on 26th October.

12) A Pattullo and G Easton reported on having attended the SBCCN AGM
13) Treasurers Report: T Combe reported that we are awaiting the Community Grant payment
14)  Evening Study Groups: T Combe reported that the half term has been successful with a good uptake of most groups especially Upholstery who intend to carry out a project at The Haining to repair furniture. On the down side Stick Dressing seems to be waning in popularity.
15) Reports from Sub Committees:

SHMG: 
a) C Cruickshank reported that T Combe has received the balance sheet from the HMG.

b) G Edgar reported the HMG met and discussed the Management Grant and outlined a 5 year plan for the Hill.

c) tenders have been invited for repairs the Chines Shelter on the Hill. 

d) application has been received from a MOTP to replace a damaged bench on the Hill with a memorial bench.
16) Reports from Community Organisations and Outside Bodies:  

a) Eildon Area Forum: G Easton attended the 28th August meeting; there is an aim to get CCs more involved in AFs to access funding for an area fund for environmental projects. Date of the next meeting 11th November.
b) Chamber of Trade: A Lockhart reported that the pop-up shops have been a great success but funding is running out for the administration of the project. Selkirk In Bloom is looking for an administrator, a few local groups seem to be involved but the project requires someone to get an overview. T Combe reported that the MBT cycle marathon will be returning to Selkirk next year.
c) SBHA: T Combe was nominated to represent CC at SBHA, proposed A Pattullo seconded G Easton.
17) Community Planting: G Easton reported that the hanging baskets have been a great success this year and thanked the volunteers (K Gunn & A Pattullo) who had turned out to water the baskets. Reiterated the problems with co-ordinating the groups involved but is hopeful it will carry forward next year in an improved form. 
18) AOCB: 
a) G Easton congratulated everyone who had been involved with the YES Festival
b) there has been positive movement on the Bannerfield play area proposals.
c) asked about the future of the Vintage Car Rally, G Edgar replied that this will be discussed at an upcoming

meeting but that positive massages are being received about the future of the rally.
The meeting closed at 8.30pm.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in the Victoria Halls, Selkirk on Monday 11th November 2013, AGM at 7pm followed by the monthly meeting. 

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………………

Not Protectively Marked

Selkirk Community Council Report

PC Roy Brown

Community Beat Officer
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Overview

Since the last meeting there has been 111 incidents attended by Police in the Selkirk town area, of these there have been 11 crimes recorded.  With 5 of these being solved a solvency rate for this year to date of 47%.

Of the crimes reported there 3 thefts and an attempt theft in the area of Dunsdale road, 3 vandalisms, 2 assaults and 2 Breach of the Peace all in separate areas of the town.

During this time there has been 6 youth calls to the town with 5 of these being to Raeburn Meadow for which 2 youths have been dealt with and 1 to the area of the Back Row.

You are all aware of the recent announcement in relation to the proposed closure of front counter provision and that Selkirk is one of the stations affected by this.  There is a consultation period for this proposal and I would urge you to make representation via the link on the Police Scotland website in relation to this.  The email address for sending your comments to is publiccounterreview@Scotland.pnn.police.uk 

I would like to stress that this does not mean the closure of Selkirk police station.  Officers will still parade for duty and work from Selkirk. The proposal is as a result of a review on how the public utilise police stations and access the police service in these current times.   This indicates people now use various ways to communicate methods and attendance at police stations has reduced.

 

I would like to reassure you that our officers will continue to be in the community and you should not see any change in the police service that is provided.”

I am also aware that there has been an enquiry from a councillor with regard to Police non attendance at Community council meetings, with regard to this it is only myself that attends the Community council meetings in the area of Selkirk and the Ettrick and Yarrow valleys. I also work full rotating shifts with rest days also landing on Community council days, and so will not always be able to attend the meetings for which I always endeavour to give my apologies and provide a report if I am unable to attend.  

 

All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

